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 Published ï April 2020 

 

 
You can purchase this rare and beautiful vehicle!   Details inside! 

 

 

 

COVID -19  

Global Pandemic ï Stay Home!  Stay Safe! 
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WORDS FROM OUR CHAIRMAN  

 
 

 

Greetings: 

Quite a bit has happened since our last TSR issue. As you know in the last month or so the Coronavirus or 

COVID-19 has changed many of our day to day habits and has developed into a stay-at-home policy for 

members in our region. 

 

Many of the Chesapeake Chapter's events occurring during the next several weeks have been cancelled or 

postponed until 2021.  Specifically, the John Twist Tech Seminar scheduled to be held in April is currently 

cancelled without a future date for rescheduling.  The Club's Tech Advisor Charlie Adams will keep us posted 

on a future date. 
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After much planning by Hank and Stevie Giffin the Mini-GOF for 2020 had to be cancelled and rescheduled for 

2021. The details of the event are essentially the same except for the dates - April 30 - May 2 in 2021. We will 

hear more about the particulars as time goes by. 

 

It has been decided that Original British Car Day (OBCD) has been cancelled for this year, too. Maryland 

Governor Hogan's order that 50 or more people cannot congregate in one location as well as the Club's Board of 

Directors and OBCD Chairman Tom Renda determined it is best to reschedule the event for next year. 

 

As you can see most CCNEMGTR events over the next few months are not going to happen as planned. 

However, the Fall Ramble scheduled for the last weekend in October is still on. Hopefully, things will have 

subsided before then and there will be a good turnout for the event. Please contact John Debelius at 

jdebelius@mccourt.com to let him know your intentions. 

 

In the next TSR issue we will have a clearer message of what is planned for the balance of 2020. Please take 

care. 

 

TSR Editor Maxie Brown always welcomes subjects that can be included in the newsletter be they personal 

experiences, articles, trivia, pictures etc. Contact her with any idea you may have. 

 

  Safety Fast!  

   Your Chairman, Shaun English 

 

 

 

CHAPTER OFFICERS 

 
Chairman    Vice Chairman   Secretary/ Treasurer  

Shaun P. English    John Tokar   Volunteer Needed 

9318 Brambly Lane   4935 Tall Oaks Drive   

Alexandria, VA 22039-3010  Monrovia, MD 21770   

(703) 229-3317    (301) 865-1339 (H)   

spenglish@aol.com    (410) 775-0500 (shop)   

     jtokar51@verizon.net 

 

Membership Chairman  Events Chairman  Regalia Chairman 

Milton Babirak    Lin Snider   Lin Snider (Acting) 

47539 Coldspring Place   P.O. Box 145   (Volunteer Needed!) 

Sterling, VA 20165-7446  Walkersville, MD 21793   

(703) 406-4753    (301) 845-6381 

mbabirak@babirakcarr.com   snidelf@aol.com  

  

mailto:jdebelius@mccourt.com
mailto:spenglish@aol.com
mailto:mbabirak@babirakcarr.com
mailto:snidelf@aol.com
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Technical Advisor   Newsletter Editor  Historian  

Charlie Adams    Maxie Brown   Co-Chair Ralph Cattaneo 

8406 Westpointe Drive   12216 Bristow Road  dps6060@aol.com 

Fairfax Station, VA 22039  Bristow, VA 20136  Co-Chair Kyle Babirak 

(703) 582-3757    (703) 895-8833   kbabirak2@me.com 

charlieadamsmg@gmail.com    Maxieb987@gmail.com    

 

 

Chairwoman Emeritus   Webmaster 

Ruth Renkenberger   Contact Shaun English 

8245 Ingleton Circle    

Easton, MD 21601 

(410) 822-6061 

renk@atlanticbb.net  

 

 

WELCOME  ABOARD  

NEW MEMBERS  

Welcome Chris Larsen as a new member of the Chapter!   Chris and his 

wife Susan reside in Leesburg, Virginia.   He is a member of the New England 

MG T Register.  Chris has expressed an interest in getting involved in tech 

sessions and car shows. 

 

Chris was born and raised in New Orleans.  He and his wife Susan moved to 

Virginia two years ago to be near our daughter and son-in-law together with their 

seven children. The kids live in Mclean, Va. 

 

 

Chris purchased his first MGTD while only 18 years old working in a gas station 

during the summer. MGA 1600 followed by a MGBGT and now is looking for 

another TD. 

 

 

 

 

Welcome Bob Matters as a new member of the Chapter!  Bob resides in Huntington, Maryland and owns a 

1952 MG TD which he just acquired.  It is not running at this time.  Bob is also a member of the New England 

MG T Register.   Bob has expressed interest in getting involved in tours, tech sessions and car shows. 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:charlieadamsmg@gmail.com
mailto:renk@atlanticbb.net
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Our Club Symbol --- A Real Chesapeake Bay Skipjack 

 

 

 

 

CALENDAR  

OF 

EVENTS 
Many Events Cancelled due to 

COVID -19!  
April 18-19, 2020 ï 

Cancelled  

John Twist will be at John Debeliusô garage to 

work on Chapter memberôs cars 

To be announced Tech Session with John Tokar  

Vintage Restorations, Ltd. 

May 1-3, 2020 

Postponed until  2021 

Spring Mini-GOF Virginia Beach, VA 

June 7, 2020 

Postponed until 2021 

The Original British Car Day 

Serra Valley Farm, Mt. Airy, MD 

October 30 ï November 1, 

2020 Still on at this time -  

Fall Ramble 2020 

Cape May, New Jersey 

 

RECENT CHAPTER & OTHER EVENTS 

Covid-19 ΡΣΤ  
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UPCOMING CHAPTER & CHAPTER RELATED EVENTS  
 
 

 

 

VIRGINIA BEACH MINI -GOF ð RESCHEDULED TO 2021  DUE 

TO CORONOVIRUS PANDEMIC  
 

The MINI-GOF (Gathering of the Faithful) for the NEMGTR Chesapeake Chapter in Virginia Beach will be 

postponed until April 30 ï May 2, 2021 due to the Coronavirus. 

 

If you made room reservations at the Founders Inn, please call the hotel and cancel (800) 926-4466 or (757) 

424-5111). 

 

A sincere and heartfelt thank you to Hank and Stevie Giffin for planning this event only to have to unplan it and 

negotiate with the vender so that we are able to cancel our rooms without penalty.  

 

We look forward to happier and healthier times in 2021! 

 

 If you have any questions, please contact Hank @ 757-375-1491 

hankgiffin@cox.net (note - no órô in Giffin) 

 

 

  

mailto:hankgiffin@cox.net
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Fall Ramble 2020 in beautiful Cape May, New Jersey 

Save the date October 30-November 1, 2020 

Important Hotel Information  

 

 

This event has NOT been postponed ï fingers crossed! 

This yearôs Fall Ramble will take place in Cape May, a charming Victorian town on the beautiful Jersey shore.  

Put the dates on your calendar now, October 30-November 1, 2020!  Those wishing to take the scenic 

Lewes/Cape May Ferry will be able to leave their trucks and trailers at the Ferry Dock at Lewes on the 

Deleware side, enjoy the 17 mile voyage in a large enclosed ferry with comfortable indoor seating, spectacular 

views, and a food and beverage bar, then drive the last 5 miles from the Cape May Ferry Dock to the center of 

town.  We will be staying at the renowned Congress Hall Hotel with restaurants and nightly entertainment right 

on the beach front. 
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Dinners out will be arranged at first class nearby restaurants.  The back-country roads are perfect for leisurely 

touring with marshes and scenic bridges winding toward Stone Harbor and Avalon with ample shopping for 

those inclined.  John Debelius and Donna McBride have a summer house in Cape May and know the area well.  

They are working with your Fall Ramble Committee to make this a truly memorable get away.  Various room 

options at Congress Hall are currently available, but due to the popularity of this destination, individual room 

reservations should be made as soon as possible.  Hotel reservations can be made online at: 

https://www.reservations.com/hotel/congress-hall?rc-ar=10-30-2020&rc-de=10-31-2020&rc-ro=1&rc-

lo=Cape%20May&rc-ppid=0&rc-rm=2  Rooms start at $219/night plus taxes and fees, and we do not have a 

reserved block or club discount. 

 

As always, the Fall Ramble will take place rain or shine, and, while MGôs are the preferred means of transport, 

members wishing to attend in modern cars will be welcomed. 

 

Those wishing to attend are asked to email John Debelius now with your names at DebeliusADR@gmail.com.  

 

Looking forward to seeing all of you there.  John & Donna 

  

https://www.reservations.com/hotel/congress-hall?rc-ar=10-30-2020&rc-de=10-31-2020&rc-ro=1&rc-lo=Cape%20May&rc-ppid=0&rc-rm=2
https://www.reservations.com/hotel/congress-hall?rc-ar=10-30-2020&rc-de=10-31-2020&rc-ro=1&rc-lo=Cape%20May&rc-ppid=0&rc-rm=2
mailto:DebeliusADR@gmail.com

